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Dear Friends of Uni-Pres KinderCottage,

2011 was a very special year of accomplishment
for Uni-Pres KinderCottage. Through the very hard work
and efforts of Brenda Crisp, Executive Director, and the
entire KinderCottage staff, Uni-Pres KinderCottage
achieved in June, 2011 the coveted Two-Star rating from
the State of Illinois’ Quality Counts Quality Rating
System (QRS), the first center in East St. Louis to be so
recognized. The Quality Rating System sets standards
that assist Illinois child care programs in providing
quality care for children and their families. The QRS
offers levels that centers can achieve by meeting specific,
demanding criteria well above the State’s minimum
standards. A center’s participation in QRS means they have gone the extra
mile to help make sure children are receiving an enhanced learning and care
experience of exceptional quality.

Brenda and her team achieved the Two Star award in six months, half
the average time from initial application to the award. This recognition makes
visible our commitment to the children and families of KinderCottage in
providing quality education and day care in a nurturing environment that we
know can help children succeed in school and throughout life.

The critical mission of Uni-Pres KinderCottage would be impossible
without the consistent and sustained dedication of your time, resources and
prayers. This report gives you a brief overview of the year’s activities as it gives
us the opportunity to thank you and publicly recognize the generosity of our
donors. With many thanks for all you do to support Brenda and her staff as
they minister to the precious children and families of East St. Louis

Sincerely,

Carla A. Monroe-Posey, PhD, LCSW, MSHA
Board Chair
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A Message from Our Executive Director

Uni-Pres Kindercottage is truly blessed with the staff we have; people who
take pride in who they are and what they do. Whenever | share with them
something new that is happening in the child care field [ immediately get
questions about how they can participate. During 2011, our cook and
administrative assistant received their CDA, two teachers received their
Bachelor’s Degree and by December 2012, nine will hold an Associate in Early
childhood Education. Other staff members will complete their degree
requirements in 2013. All twelve of the ladies enrolled in the Gateway
Credentialing program for Early childhood Education. Two reached levels 4
and 5 within a couple of months of starting. I know, when the calendar of
training is released from the Children’s Home and Aid Society, all of
Kindercottage’s staff will have 30 hours of training before the end of each year.
The staff at Children’s Home and Aid, know our staff by name because they
attend so many of the trainings.

As Carla explained to you in her note, Illinois
has a Star rating program for childcare centers
and homes and upon learning of this program,
the staff decided, we were going for it. The center
received a 2 Star Quality Rating. Upon
completing the program we were told it takes a
yvear to get all of the work done to qualify. We did
it in six months.

.

As | look back at 2011 [ can see Uni-Pres

Kindercottage became an even stronger and more
stable place for our kids and their families.

Brenda Crisp, M.Ed, B.S.
Executive Dhrector
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OUR TENDER, TRAINED, AND TALENTED STAFF

With a combined 113 years of experience, average eight years of experience.

Paulette Spencer — Teacher in our infants room. Employed since
1985. Attending Kaskaskia College to obtain her Associates
Degree in Early Childhood Education. Paulette obtained her CDA
certification in 1989.

Bettye Scott — Teacher in Toddler’s Room. Employed since 1986
Associate’s Degree in Early Childhood Education. Currently
enrolled in Kaskaskia College to obtain Associates Degree in
Special Education. Bettye was awarded her CDA certification in
1989.

Bobbye Barnes — Teacher in the two year old classroom.
Employed since 2002. Associate’s Degree in Liberal Arts and a
Bachelor’s Degree in Early Childhood Education.

Vanitta Garrett — Teacher in the three year old classroom.
Employed since 2002. She is currently attending Kaskaskia
College to obtain her Associates degree in Early Childhood
Education. Vanitta obtained her CDA certification in June 2010

Fabian Clark — Teacher in four year old classroom. Employed
since 2003, Associate’s Degree. Currently working toward a
Bachelor's Degree in Early Childhood Education. Received her
CDA certification in June 2010.

Mya Dixon — Teacher’s Assistant in our infant room. Employed since
2003, She is currently studying for an Associates Degree in Early
Childhood Education. Mya obtained her CDA certification in June
2011. She is a former student of UPKC.

Tamiva Spencer — Teacher in the three year old classroom.
Employed since 2005. Currently studying for an Associate’s Degree
in Early Childhood Education. Tamiya received her CDA
certification in June 2010. She attended Uni-Pres Kindercottage
from the age of two through four years of age.




OUR TENDER, TRAINED, AND TALENTED STAFF

Yolanda Ward — Teacher in two year old classroom. Employed
since 2006. Associate’s Degree in Social Work. Working on
Associate’s Degree in Early Childhood Education. Received her
CDA certification in June 2010.

Catrice Garret, Teacher in four year old classroom. Employed
since 2006. She is currently working toward an Associates
Degree in Early Childhood Education. Obtained her CDA
certification in June 2010. Catrice was certified CDA Advisor in
September 2011.

Tiphia Walker — Teacher’s Assistant in the infant room. Employed
since 2006. Currently working toward an Associate’s Degree in
Early Childhood Education. She received her CDA certification in
June 2010. Tiphia was a volunteer while two of her 2 children
were enrolled at UPK.

Uhura Pickens — Teacher of two year olds. Employed since 2008.
Currently studying for an Associates Degree in Early Childhood
Education. Uhura received her CDA certification in June 2010.

Angel Jones — Teacher’s Assistant in our four year old
classroom. Employed since March 2010. Ms. Jones attends 30
workshop hours per year.

Working toward CDA certification.

Quanyshia Wooten — Office Assistant- Graduated from Sanford
Brown College in 2009 with a degree in Business Accounting.
She has been employed since June 2009. Currently attending
Kaskaskia College to obtain an Associate's Degree in Early
Childhood Education; has received her CDA certification in
December 2011.

Tracey Whitby is employed as a part-time cook. Employed since
2010, Tracey has her food sanitation license and received her
CDA certification in Dec. 2011. She is currently enrolled at
Kaskaskia College to obtain her Associates Degree in Early
Childhood Education,

Jim Younger, CPA, is our finance officer.



2011 HIGHLIGHTS

UMNI-PRES KINDERCOTTAGE EARNS
COVETED TWO STAR RATING

In June 2011 Uni-Pres Kindercottage
received the Two-Star award in the
[llinois Quality Review System, making
it the first center in East St-Louis to
achieve this award. A provider’s
participation in QRS means they have
gone the extra mile to help make sure
children are receiving an enhanced
learning and care experience.

All QRS Awards recognize
achievement above State minimum
standards. A QRS Award recognizes a
provider for meeting specific indicators
of quality.

Providers caring for children eligible
for the IDHS Child Care Assistance
Program (CCAP) also receive a quality
bonus above the standard payment
rate

linois Voices for Children, a
nonprofit organization organized in
1987 to promote the wellbeing of
children in the State, asked our
Executive Director, Ms. Brenda Crisp,
and others, to form a new group, The
East St. Louis Early Learning
Committee. Brenda is the Event The Ronald McDonald House
Coordinator. Charities organization awarded Uni-

The Early Learning Committee’s first  Pres Kindercottage $8,000 to
effort was to provide the day-long East  refurbish our infant room to meet
St. Louis Childcare Conference which Ilinois Quality Rating System
was attended by 85 childcare providers. Standards.

UPK RECEIVES MCDONALD'S
GRANT - WE’RE LOVIN’ IT.

DoMOR THANK YOU DINNER

Uni-Pres Kindercottage appreciates each and

every supporter of our program. To demonstrate
. our gratitude we held a Thank-You Dinner in
| October at The Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows.
\By way of thanks we provided our packed room of
supporters with great entertainment, moving
ributes, and a great meal. We hope to add to the
fun in 2012.
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